ITEM F
COUNCIL – 27th SEPTEMBER 2006
ITEM F – RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL

Cabinet – 22nd August 2006

F1.
AMENDMENTS TO THE CONSTITUTION
The Standards Committee, at its meeting on 22nd August 2006, considered a report of the Head of Legal and Democratic Services concerning an amendment to the Terms of Reference of the Standards Committee.
Standards Committee Decisions Made:

1.
To note the existing terms of reference;

2.
(see Recommendation to Council below)
3.
To request that the Head of Legal and Democratic Services provide a copy of the anticipated Audit Commission report to a future meeting of the Committee.

Council are Recommended:

That paragraph (i) of Appendix 1, “Consider and approve the Statement of Accounts”, be deleted.
F2.
APPROVAL OF A PROCEDURE FOR LOCAL STANDARDS HEARINGS
The Standards Committee, at its meeting on 22nd August 2006, considered a report of the Head of Legal and Democratic Services in connection with a procedure for Local Standards Hearings.
Members discussed a number of issues including the procedure for the selection of a Panel Chair; the numbers of Panel members required; possible disqualification criteria (such as the disqualification of councillors from the same ward as the Member who is the subject of the allegation); and the need for training including specialist training for Chairs.  The Head of Legal and Democratic Services agreed to draft some guidelines about which Members should be disqualified from serving on a particular Standards Board Panel.  It was also envisaged that a Standards Board Panels of three or five Members would be utilised.  A Panel of five Members would normally be convened where the hearing was likely to be lengthy, so as to allow the Panel to continue to meet after any unexpected withdrawal of a Panel Member.

Standards Committee Decisions Made:

1.
To agree the adoption of the procedure for Local Standards Hearings, as set out at Appendix 1 of the report;

2.
(see Recommendation to Council below)
3.
That the quorum of a Standards Board Panel be three Members.
Council are Recommended:

To approve the establishment of a pool of Members comprising the whole of the Standards Committee from which a Standards Board Panel of 3 may be drawn to consider cases into alleged breaches of the Codes of Conduct.

F3.
RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE CABINET MEETING HELD ON 19TH SEPTEMBER 2006
There were no recommendations to full Council.
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